










ANCHORAGE RAILROAD DEPOT DESIGNATED NATIONAL REGISTER 

PROPERTY; PETERSBURG VOTES FOR A PRESERVATION ORDINANCE 

The Anchorage Depot was placed on the National Register of Historic Places on August 27, 1999. It 
joins 22 other National Register Properties in Anchorage and 300 in Alaska. 

Construction on the Moderne style concrete building was begun in 1941, immediately before the United 
States became actively involved in World War II. Construction materials were scarce in Anchorage during that 
time, and the depot's completion in 1942 illustrates the importance of the railroad to Alaska and the United 
States. Two-story additions were built on the east and west ends in 1948. The depot replaced a smaller, 
wooden building that had been hastily constructed in 1915. Upon completion, the depot joined a growing 
number of permanent structures that had likewise replaced wooden buildings, such as Old City Hall (1936) and 
the Federal Building (1939), both of which are also on the National Register. 

In other preservation news, the Petersburg City Council, on September 7, voted 6-1 on its first reading to 
pass a preservation ordinance. The city, by so doing, hopes to become a Certified Local Government, which 
makes the city eligible for various forms of historic preservation funding. 

THE LATEST NEWS ABOUT OUR MEMBERSHIP 

AAHP wishes to express its sincere appreciation to our 249 members for your support. Beginning this 
month, any new or renewed memberships we receive will apply to the year 2000. 

Geographically, 161 members (65% of the total) are from Southcentral Alaska (of which 115 are from 
Anchorage), 33 (13%) are from Southeast Alaska (17 from Juneau), 31 (12.5%) are from Interior (17 from 
Fairbanks), 17 (6.8%) are from out of state, and the remaining 7 are from Alaska's western and southwestern 
regions. Categorically, a plurality of members (44�) have joined at the Individual level, followed by Family 
(25%), Non-Profit (15%), Contributor (3.2%), and Friend (J.2%), with Student and Corporate members 
comprising the remainder. 

Renewal notices for membership in calendar year 2000 will be mailed out next month. 
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